
                 March 5, 2017  March 12, 2017 

Opening Prayer                Charles Hall  Joe Holloway 

Song Leader                Joe Burnsed  Evan Hall 

Communion                Jim Wadsworth  Joe Burnsed 

Assist                 Wade White  Kenneth Jenks 

Assist                 Mike Reinitz  Wade White 

Dismiss Services                 Evan Hall   Charles Hall 

Prayer List 
Linda Powell 
Darlene Monreal – Mike Powell’s daughter. health problems 
Gregory Dozier – family problems 
Sandy Parker – at home with her parents.  
Edith Cox – at home – former member of Ellabell 
Elma Jean Roberson – at home recuperating  
Donna Holloway- in need of prayers.   

Scott Dyer – in need of prayer 
Nick & Lisa Barratta – ongoing health problems 
Amanda –Clarisse Wadsworth’s granddaughter – Cancer Patient 
Mike Powell-home after surgery 
Lauren Carter 
Tabitha Niedlinger 
Paul Kuntz – back troubles continue 
Richard & Ruby Denny-Paula Reinitz’s parents-Heart trouble 
Patsy Scarborough – Donna Holloway’s Mom – Cancer patient  
Mae Kuntz – Paul’s Mother 
Cindy Monroid – Mike & Paula’s neighbor – stroke patient at 26 years old 
Holly Smith – Cancer patient – 36 years old 
Ashton Dietz – 13 year old – 4 wheeler accident 
Mary Bacon – at home 
Chris Hartlaub – Cellulitis 
Sue Holloway –living at Joe’s house - improving 
Wade & Robin White – at home bronchitis and pneumonia 
Nick & Lisa Barratta – Nick’s father passed away 
Murphys – in need of prayers 

 
 
 
 
  
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
JANUARY 2017 REPORT FROM CAMEROON BY ABASIAMA 

     In the beginning of January 2017, the atmosphere of 
"Happy New Year" was simply not there in the horizon of 
Cameroon. The new year was greeted with grievances 
carried forward from the previous year. The church is 
adversely affected by the impact of the new militancy that 
has engulfed the whole of West Cameroon. My brethren, 
Cameroon is again in the spotlight of international 
attention for all the wrong reasons! Access to the internet 
has not only been criminalized but geographically 
unavailable in many towns and cities, Limbe inclusive.  
     The ban on internet communication imposed by the 
government of Cameroon has disrupted certain activities 
of the church in the country as a whole. The effects of the 
disconnection of our cities from the world wide web on 
our evangelism programs of the church have not been 
easy to endure. Our preaching work on Eden Radio has 

Service Times: 

Sunday 
Bible Study    10:00 am 

Worship         11:00 am 

Wednesday 
Bible Study      7:00 pm 

Philippians 4:13 

I can do all things through 
Him Who strengthens me 

Ellabell Church of 

Christ 

http://www.theflightdeal.com/2013/10/11/shorthaul-delta-
168-york-savannah-georgia-vice-versa-roundtrip-including-
taxes/ 

Announcements 
 Calendar February - on the back table in the foyer 
Meetings-tonight after evening services 
Save –Labels, Food Pantry Items, Change Jar, Cans, Medicine Bottles, & OTC 
Medicines, peanut butter, & Stamps  
Bookmark our Facebook page. And add EllabellChurchofChrist@hotmail.com 
to your contact list. Brother Paul asks that you simply email him anything you 
want to appear on the Facebook page; pictures, announcements, etc.  
Call List –There are forms on the back pew if you want to be added to our call 
list. If you want a call made, call me or text me and I will make the call and 
schedule it. 912-667-0519 
Prayer List –There is a form on the back pew to add names to the prayer list. 
Worship Services Online – Go to our website and there is a link at the 
bottom. Join us from anywhere in the world online. 
http://ellabellchurchhome.org/ 
Food Pantry – is almost depleted.  
 

mailto:EllabellChurchofChrist@hotmail.com
http://ellabellchurchhome.org/


been suspended coincidentally with the beginning of the 
crisis since the middle the last quarter of last year when 

the radio 
station was 
shut down. 
To 
evangelize 
people from 
house to 
house at this 
time is 
certainly 
unadvisable 
as people in 

the 
community look with suspicion on any unfamiliar fellow 
approaching them for any discussion. In the midst of this 
socio-political unrest, schools have been shut down since 
November 2016. Speculation is widespread that UNESCO 
has canceled the 2017 academic year in Cameroon. In the 
midst of all of these troubles, we are still struggling to 
make some progress on the church building. A lot of work 
on the building was done in January. Pictures will come in 
the future if the government will restore internet 
connection. For now I can only send "words only" report 
by text messages which in turn can only be sent in 
fractions. We are so much concerned by the present state 
of affairs in Cameroon. However, let me look away from 
the hindrances of Cameroon's societal unrest to focus on 
our supporters' unwavering commitment to facilitate our 
preaching work. Your partnership is a relationship 
motivated by our fellowship in Christ and the 

great commission. So let me once again thank all you for 
your support for Cameroon mission work all these years. I 
thank all our donors for helping us. With great 
appreciation we pray to God to bless you in every 
dimension. Thank you. 
-due to the problems outlined in his report, Abasiama’s report could 
not be sent by email. This came as a text message to my cell phone. 
Please be in prayer for the Saints in Cameroon as well as Abasiama and 
his family -Joe 

Seeking In The Light 

Use your eyes as if tomorrow you would be stricken blind. If I 

had three days to see, this is what I would want to see. On the first 

day I would want to see the people whose kindness and 

companionship have made my life worth living. I would call in my 

friends and look for a long time into their faces. I would also look 

into the face of a new baby. I would like to see the many books 

which have been read to me. 

The next day I would get up early to see the dawn. I would 

visit a museum to learn of man's upward progress in the making of 

things. I would go to an art museum to probe the human souls by 

studying paintings and sculpture. 

The third morning I would again greet the dawn, eager to 

discover new beauties in nature. I would spend this last day in the 

haunts of persons, where they work. I would stand at a busy street 

corner, trying to understand something of the daily lives of persons 

by looking into their faces and reading what is written there. 

On the last evening I would go to a theater and see a hilariously 

funny play, so as to appreciate the overtones of humor in the 

human spirit. Yes, by God's light in Christ, seeing what matters 

and beholding the extraordinary in the commonplace. 

- Helen Keller 

http://allafrica.com/view/group/main/main/id/00049712.html 

 

Daylight Savings Time begins 

next Sunday. Make sure to set 

your clocks ahead one hour next 

Saturday Evening before you go 

to bed 

http://commission.so/

